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   WELCOME 2022!  Check out the AMVCC Event inside! 

New Barn Find in Hilmar, California inside. 
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Christmas Pa-

rades, Auction, 

Tshirts, MVCC 

Spring Event, 

AMVCC, Ari-

zona, Spruce 

Goose, RFJP, 

For sale inside! 
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  MVCC President’s Message 

             MVCC Staff/Officers 
Johnny Verissimo, Editor, Secretary, 

Quartermaster, Co Treasurer (209)918

-0488 

istanbull@sbcglobal.net  

Chris Thomas, MVCC President 

(559)-871-6507 

moparacer@sbcglobal.net  

Christina Verissimo, Treasurer 

(209) 918-0388 

crstna_vrsmo@yahoo.com  

If you’re a member and want to see the 

Newsletter in COLOR you can do so  on the 

MVCCNEWS.NET website. Simply log in 

and view ALL MVCC newsletters in full 

color.  

Hello MVCC Members, 

Well we made it to 2022, goodbye 2021!  This is the club’s 45th year and we all hope it will be one for the record books.  We’re about 

3 months away from Camp Plymouth and time is flying by.  I hope everyone has their reservations in with JoAnn by now, if not you 

may end up in the overflow area near The Swamp.  

Again, I’m calling on members to dig out your old event/club photos so we can make an anniversary video.  Also if you’re coming 

just for the member dinner, so let us know so we can have a good head count.  The rumor mill was running hot with a story of the club 

maybe moving the dates for April, no we are not nor are we planning to move the event- yes I had someone email if we were moving 

back to Tower. 

Ihope for a large turnout for the showcases this year.  Each is very different so we should had some real gems.  I have added a new 

MV to my collection and will be showing it in the Barn Find Showcase.  Let’s set some records for M151s and GTBs this year and 

show the MV world that the MVCC is back and our meets are a must see event. 

 Speaking of events, both SoCal and Arizona are having meets soon as well and 

I would like to see a strong MVCC showing to support our sister clubs.  If 

enough members are going to either or both, maybe we can convoy down.  

Well that’s it from HQ.  Next month I’ll have a surprise for one lucky member 

who bought a jeep-in-crate ticket. 

 Chris 

 

 

 

WC13 found 

in a barn in 

Hilmar Cali-

fornia.. Won at 

auction by 

Chris Thomas 
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                         MVCC Secretary/ Editor Johnny Verissimo 

Good Morning MVCC! If your reading this CONGRATULATIONS you made it to 2022!!!! 

What’s going on in the MVCC? Just regular business. Here at HQ I’m processing dues. I get dues in the mail almost on a daily 

basis.  If you’re a member and your not sure when your dues are gona expired then most likely your dues are about to expire but if 

you don’t know you can email me anytime and I will gladly look up your information to let you know your status.  

On the front cover.  This year it’s a half track and GTB. YES, the artwork for the MVCC’s  2022 Meets is here. On this years T-

shirts are Tom Günter's half track and Johnny Verissimo’s GTB. When Don showed me the final cut I was very pretty happy. Some 

items at the MVCC Quartermasters are special order like hoodies and button up dickies shirts with this art work on it so please let the 

Quartermaster know if there is something you want that is special order. Your Quartermaster is Don Gomes (209)765-1273. 

Thank you to everyone that that I “bug”  to write me an article for the newsletter and come through! Huge MASSIVE thank you!  

Remember everything you buy at the MVCC Store helps support the MVCC to put on events like the Spring and Fall meets.  

Recommendations for 2023 tshirt? Is there a vehicle you would like to see on a MVCC event  tshirt please shoot me an email with 

your idea or request and a photo would be cool and helpful.  

There is an ad for the Arizona Military Vehicle Collectors Club Show page 9. I feel its important for MV clubs to help  other 

MV clubs in anyway they can because there is “strength in numbers.” The more events out there the better for the hobby.  

If you’re a MVCC member and like what we do in the MVCC then please pass the word around and maybe hook us up with new 

members. Like any  club there is some truth to “strength in numbers’ meaning the more members you have the more you are able to 

pull off  as a group. Example: the larger the group you have the better a deal might be reached with Camp 49er and even the fair-

grounds. The larger the group the more the expense can be spread out and shared. If your like me and you love the Spring and Fall 

Meets and the MVCC newsletter and what  it all represents then think about recruiting members and possibly giving someone a 

membership as a birthday gift? It’s the gift that keeps on giving all year round! :) 

I was invited to  go with Chris Thomas to an auction in Hilmar California. Thank you Chris for the invite because that was fun, it 

was so cool to see that Dodge WC13 sitting practically untouched in a barn. And this officially makes Chris Thomas a “Dodge Boy 

because he had the winning bid.” Article about the auction with photos in this newsletter.  

Any questions comments or concerns hit me up at istanbull@sbcglobal.net. Any complaints  email me at something@what.com 

lol…   .SPRING MEET 3.7 MONTHS AWAY!!!. 

Johnny Verissimo…. 
JoAnn made new MVCC vehicle pennants. The new pennants are 

$25.00. We had sold out so Joann restocked us.  These pennant flags are 

American Made by JoAnn. Support by putting one on your MV. 
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Glen Closson and Company 
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My trip to an auction  by Johnny Verissimo 

Who doesn’t like an auction? Not me, I find them to be too stressful, even when its not my money that’s being spent.  

Chris Thomas sent me a picture of a 1/2 ton WC13 that was gona be auctioned off on the 16th of this past December. DUDE when I saw 

it I was like WOW! I was like that’s a super cool barn find! But it was gona be auctioned off as part of a estate farm sale so you gotta 

figure its gona get nuts when it comes to prices. 

Chris asked me if I wanted to go and since it was in Hilmar California which is only like 20 minutes from my house  I was like yeah I’ll 

go for moral support and it would be kinda cool to see the Dodge WC13 in person. Well seeing the Dodge in person did not disappoint 

at all, this Dodge still has the wood bed with wood bench troop seats and the wood that holds the troop seats! As I was looking at her 

Chris told me the only things missing were the two reflectors and a tail light!  

When I got to this little farm I was surprised to see so few people but then when I saw that there were only 60 auction items it made 

since. As I got out of my truck I saw Jay Hinton get there who is another MVCC member and good friend. So at this auction were 3 

MVCC members of which 2 were interested in the Dodge WC13 as were many others.  

Also at this auction was a 1942 

International Dump Truck with all 

original data plates. Unfortunately 

she was kinda rough but still very 

cool find. 

So results: Chris Thomas won the 

bid with $3,750.00. Out the door it 

was $4,125.00. The bidding was 

over as fast as it started. Exciting 

and crazy at the same time. Before 

the auction started Chris, Jay and 

myself felt it would at least hit 

$5,000.00 for the WC13. 

The 1942 International Truck 

sold for $200.00 

Photos by Johnny Verissimo 
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Webmaster: Sean Nichols  - etnoise400@hotmail.com 

        www.mvccnews.net (775)-424-3813  

Andy Shyers (East Bay VP ) Divisions 510, 925, 341   

510-832-4322 mvcc510925@gmail.com 

Happy New Year MV’ers! 

 
Hope you’ve had a wonderful Holiday Season. Happy New Year! Things here have been a bit 

chaotic as the first semester is wrapping up and Henry is running the show at home.  We 

did manage to get out last weekend to enjoy Frank Raines OHV park near Patterson. We took 

the XJ (heat and such), but I’d like to take the M37 down there to play. The park is in 

the middle of the coastal range and this time of year it’s not crowded or dusty. The 

drive out there is beautiful and the park is well maintained by a great staff. Anyone up 

for a weekend playing in the dirt? Henry sleeps best in a moving vehicle! 

I’m looking forward to ’22! 

 
Andy 

Hello MVCC’ers! 

Happy New Year to one and all!  As I’m writing this, we just received our first snow accumulation here in Northern Nevada, and 

everything is covered in white, while the DOT sprays salty brine on the streets to prevent icy roads and also to boost auto sales due 

to cars prematurely rusting out. 

Not much happening around here now that Winter has set in.  The HMMWV is hibernating in the shop and standing by for its next 

mission, while I have been enjoying the new shop heater I got installed last Spring.  It sure is nice to watch the snow fall outside 

while working in the shop in a T-Shirt.  And now I can do painting on my projects year-round! 

The beginning of a new year often makes us take stock of where we’ve been, and where we hope to go.  I’m still amazed and im-

pressed with how big and diverse our ‘21 Spring Meet was.  Largest meet ever in the history of the MVCC is an impressive achieve-

ment, and we have each other to thank for making it happen, along with our Board and most of all, JoAnn Lesser.  I think we’d  all be 

hanging out in a Denny’s parking lot somewhere were it not for JoAnn’s tireless work to keep us organized and assigned to a camp-

site. 

2022 brings the club’s 45th anniversary!  And your Board 

has plans to make this year’s Spring Meet even more fun!  

Chis has been plotting for most of 2021, and I can’t wait to 

see what he comes up with.  Bottom line, make SURE you 

don’t miss the ‘22 Camp Plymouth Spring Meet! 

I hope all of you had a great Christmas Holiday, and that 

Santa brought you some new OD treasures to either further 

your project, or adorn your current ride. 

I look forward to seeing everyone in 2022, and I’m excited 

to see what our MV hobby brings us in this new year.  

Stay safe, and get to work on your PMCS!  April is only 4 

months away! 

 

-Sean 
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Don Gomes, (Central Valley VP)  MVCC Quartermaster,  Divisions 209,559,661,760, 442 

(209)765-1273 caddymanwestside@yahoo.com  

Happy New Years to all MVCC  Members.  I hope all is well! 

One day back in June I was on FB market place and happened to see a little K38 Military trailer marked as yard art for a very reason-

able price. So I said to myself my good friend Johnny would like this little trailer for a restoration project.  So I sent the listing to 

Johnny and he said hell yeah so he contacted the owner and asked if it was still available. The owner said yes so Johnny jumped in 

the pickup and headed to LA. Oh yeah did I say the K38 was located 

in LA, 10 hrs later Johnny was back in Gustine with the K38 . Well it 

sat for 6 months outside till Johnny and I could start the restoration, 

the trailer had 18 2inch holes on all four sides and another 2 big holes 

to fix. I sent Johnny to Ceres Pipe and Metal to find a small sheet of 

the same thickness of metal to cut all the patches from. The next thing 

we did was saw out all the 2 inch plugs and the square patches. It took 

me two days to repair all the metal except for the small lower tool box 

at the rear which won’t close right. This little trailer looks much better 

and is almost ready for a good sand blasting and then I can do the 

finishing bodywork and primer then send it off to Johnny to shoot a 

coat of OD on her. 

 Don’t forget the GTB Camp Plymouth Spring Meet Showcase on the 

Friday of the Spring Meet  from 9am to 

12pm .                                                                

Keeping The GTB History Alive !                                 

MVCC V.P Don Gomes 
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Scott Rohrs, (North. Bay VP) West Divisions  707, 415, 628  

415-259-8177 recon3rdid@yahoo.com  

Hello North Bay West and beyond, 

 

Happy New Year to all of our membership. Not much to report here in the North Bay except the rain! It is good to see it back! Like 

all of us I hope it continues till April. As the cold and wet weather return we retreat to our garages, barns, and shops to our new or 

ongoing projects. We continue to hunt for those “must have” rigs that keep our interest in this great hobby of ours alive. I wish you 

all good health and happiness in the new year. Continue to collect those goodies for the swap meet and continue to save the rusty 

gold. 

 

New dates for the Vintage 4X4 Expedition at Ryan Shelly's cabin in Somerset are Feb. 18-21, 2022. Great fun in the snow with a 

camping option at his family’s cabin. POC is Ryan Shelly (925) 395-1100. Check it out on YouTube from 2020. 

 

I wish I had an update on my M38 project, but I don’t. I had to breakdown and buy a repo tank from Kaiser Willys (which is a MD 

Wrong) in July, in hopes that it would have shown up in August for hunting season. This was after I bought 2 junk tanks at the swap 

meet that didn’t work. Still no fuel tank! Unbelievable! In October I called Kaiser Willys got find out what the hell is going on. They 

said it was going to be direct from the Philippines. It is Christmas, and still no tank! I tell you, if you have restored a M38 you feel 

my pain! Still looking for a tank. 

 

Keep your powder dry, Scott Rohrs 

Season’s Greetings MVCC, 

  

The Arizona Military Vehicle Collectors Club (AMVCC) would like to formally invite all our California MV friends to reserve a 

Swap Meet Space for our 31st Annual Arizona Military Vehicle Show! …or just come join us for the show; bring your military vehi-

cle(s) to display at no charge. 

This year promises to have the Largest Attendance ever:  we’ve teamed up with the Buckeye Air Fair, joining forces to provide an 

amazing event.  Many food vendors, a kid-zone, aircraft, air shows and more.  Recent Buckeye Air Fair attendance has been around 

30,000!  That’s 10-15 times our solo MV event attendance: a great opportunity.  Google the Buckeye Air Fair for more on activities 

and attractions or go to http://www.buckeyeairfair.com/. 

  

Swap Meet set up starts Thursday, 17 February 2022 (all day) and each morning Feb 18-20, 0630-0845 hrs.  This is a 3-day 

Show.  Onsite camping is available and a great option, but please coordinate with us if you wish to camp on site… details to follow; 

many still being finalized. 

 

Please go to http://www.armytrucks.org/ to view the show flyer, layout, and Swap Meet application. 

  

FYI we are getting away from the term “Vendor” since booths in our Military Vehicle Show are more of a Swap Meet or Flea Mar-

ket, mostly dealing in vehicle parts, militaria and surplus. Also, the Buckeye Air Fair charges “Vendors” selling food, souvenirs, and 

other new products an appropriate commercial rate, much greater than our members could afford.  You will be quoted such a rate if 

you contact them for a vendor space.  Please call me with any 

questions. 

  
I look forward to hearing from you and I’m happy to explain 

in more detail why we’ve moved the show out west of Phoe-

nix and the many advantages that brings in terms of family 

events, amazing aircraft, food, camping, and so much more. 

  
Joe Snodgrass 

AMVCC Swap Meet Coordinator 

AMVCC President-Elect 

7103 E. Jensen St., Mesa, AZ 85207  

908-216-5753 

joesnod@gmail.com 

                                           From the Arizona Military Vehicle Collectors Club 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.buckeyeairfair.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C4fb01e16ff3a48c5b48b08d9bff5bc6c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637751884433004246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2
http://www.armytrucks.org/
mailto:joesnod@gmail.com
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If you have any questions or have information regarding a meet or activity in your area, contact your regional vice presi-

dent or any of the officers to let them know. Be sure to visit our website for any last minute activities or changes to ac-

tivities/events. Please submit information regarding upcoming activities to the newsletter editor at least two months be-

fore the scheduled event. All articles must be submitted to the newsletter editor by the 14th of each month. MVCC 

News Editor Johnny Verissimo,   (209) 918-0488 istanbull@sbcglobal.net  or www.mvccnews.net 

          Upcoming Events 

April 25th to 30th 2022: The MVCC Spring April Meet and Showcase in Plymouth California. The biggest Military Vehi-

cle Show and Swap Meet on the West Coast.  For reservations contact JoAnn Lesser mvcccampmistress@yahoo.com . For ques-

tions, concerns or comments contact Chris Thomas. (559)-871-6507 moparacer@sbcglobal.net  

September 11 thru Saturday September 17, 2022  MVCC Fall Meet in Plymouth California. As 

usual 4 night minimum stay beginning Wednesday, September 17, 2022 

June 4th 2022 - Eagle Field Dinner Dance and Fly In/Military Vehicle Event. POC is Chris Thomas (559)871-6507 

February 18-21 2022 Vintage 4X4 Expedition. Great fun in the snow with a camping option at his family’s cabin. POC 

is Ryan Shelly (925) 395-1100. Check it out on YouTube from 2020. 

February, 17 –20 2022 (all day) and each morning Feb 18-20, 0630-0845 hrs.  AMVCC Show. This is a 3-day Show.  Onsite 

camping is available and a great option, but please coordinate with us if you wish to camp on site… details to follow; many still be-

ing finalized. Joe Snodgrass 908-216-5753 

July 4th 2022: Gustine 4th of July Parade.  POC is Don Gomes. (209)765-1273. Meet at 850 Elm Ave at 9AM. 

May 22, 2022: Ron Fitzpatrick Jeep Parts open house in  Central Point Oregon. Military Vehicle Show and Swap Meet. Free 

Lunch RSVP (541)830-3030  10AM to 4PM.  

 

March 9-13 2022: Military Vehicle Camp Out and Show in La Paz County Park in Arizona. Ad on page 21 
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Photo by Dave Porter at American Armory Museum 

Kurt Lesser, (South Bay VP) Divisions 408,669,650 

408-238-8277  papakb@yahoo.com  

Charles Tope (Central Coast VP ) (408)857-5218 

Divisions 831, 805, 820 ,408 South.  ctope@employnet.com 

No report submitted 

January 2022! VPs message 

Hoping everyone had a great Christmas and a safe Holiday period overall.  It’s almost unbelievable that we’re into 2022 already but 

let’s all look forward to what the new year holds for the MVCC.  I don’t think anyone will miss 2021.  JoAnn and I are actively 

working on the April Plymouth meet planning and as our 45th anniversary looms in the near future we’re excited that this meet will 

be one of our best ever.   

All is calm here on the Penninsula with no events scheduled so there’s plenty of time to prepare for Plymouth.  A quick note that 

when you fill in your application please remember to check the box for the anniversary dinner and let us know how many people will 

be attending in your group.  This will help us plan the meal so we don’t over or under prepare for it.  Right now we’re planning on 

doing a 45th Anniversary wine offering that will be done in the same fashion as the wine we did at the Alameda Convention in 2003. 

This was done on a donation to the club basis where you bought a ticket that could be exchanged for a bottle of wine.  It’s incredible 

that this convention was 18 years ago! I guess the memories of great shows stay around forever!    

Keep ‘em Rolling 

 

Kurt Lesser 
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                     MVCC Wagon mistress JoAnn Lesser 

                                                    mvcccampmistress@yahoo.com  

                                                                                         

The dates for our April 2022 event have been finalized.  The week of April 25 thru April 30 has been set!  Our group 
has been given the whole week with a 4 day minimum stay beginning Wednesday, April 27 thru Saturday, April 30.  The 
registration form can be found in this issue of the MVCCNEWS or on line at mvccnews.net.    I will begin accepting regis-
trations December 1, 2021 and the 49'er RV Resort (209.245.6981) will be accepting payment or deposit beginning 
January 2, 2022.  Payment or deposit must reach the 49'er no later than March 24, 2022.  At that time the 49'er takes 
back from the club any sites with no deposit or payment.  The rates for this year include all fees and or taxes. 

RV Standard …… $62.48   RV Premium    $72.16  RV Waterfront   … $81.84 Studio Cottage  … $141.60 

1-2 Bed Cottage  .. $208.56 

If  you have a question as to what type site you are in or if you are a new member and have not been assigned a site, 
please don't hesitate to email me at mvcccampmistress@yahoo.com 

Camping at the Amador County Fairgrounds?  The cutoff date for registration and payment is April 15, 2022. 

This year the MVCC is celebration our 45
th
 Anniversary. The board has decided to provide members with an anniversary 

dinner on Friday, April 29, 2022.  You will see a line on the registration from asking how many members you are register-
ing for.  This will provide the board with an approximate dinner count.  Please keep an eye out for updated information as 
we plan the anniversary party. 

mailto:mvcccampmistress@yahoo.com
mailto:mvcccampmistress@yahoo.com
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Dave Porter (Northern Region VP)  Divisions 530 & 916, 279 

dnporter56@comcast.net  (530)-677-5115 

Season’s Greetings, Happy New Year and Keep ‘Em Rollin’, 
 

The annual Festival of Lights Parade in Auburn was held 
on December 4th.  Doug O’Neil, Tom Gunther and I par-
ticipated with three decorated jeeps:  Doug with his ’43 
MB and M100 trailer, Tom with his M38A1 and me with 
my ’43 GPW.  All three jeeps were decorated with lights 
and made a good showing as “Christmas Jeeps” in the 
parade.  We were entry number 56, which has special 
significance for me because 56 is a number that keeps 
showing up in my life …it was my draft number, my 
squadron number and a few other things.  Hope every-
one had a good Christmas!  Looking forward to all the 
Military Vehicle events in 2022! 
 

 Dave  
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                           Spruce Goose and the Evergreen Museum  By MVCC member Eirk Terberg 

When Mary and I travel, we try to take our time and make very few day to day plans. There was no long trip in 2020 because every-

thing was closed but we were invited to a wedding in Rhode Island in August 2021 so that became the focus of our trip. Everything 

else was up in the air. With the motorhome loaded and the Wrangler attached, off we went at the beginning of July. Now the quickest 

way to the east coast from So Cal is to just head east but that is much too 

simple, especially when there are good friends to visit in the Pacific 

Northwest. We headed north. The last time we went through Oregon, we 

skipped visiting the Spruce Goose. This time we stopped at the Evergreen 

Museum in McMinnville, Oregon. The Spruce Goose is big enough that I 

couldn’t get it all into one photo. Big enough that there is an F-100 Super 

Sabre, an FW-190, an ME-262, an F-7 Corsair, an F-105 Thunderchief, 

an F-86 Sabrejet and several other planes all tucked under the wings and 

around the fuselage. There a many more military and non-military air-

craft including a helicopter with bullet holes acquired in Vietnam. There 

is a large section devoted to aerospace with a model of the Lunar Land-

ing Module, a model of the Lunar Rover and some interactive displays. 

They even have an example of a Titan II rocket, which was used in the 

Gemini program. The museum also has an SR-71 Blackbird. Very cool. 

For those of you who don’t know about the Spruce Goose, it is the largest 

wooden airplane with a wingspan of more than 300 feet that only flew 

one time across Los Angeles Harbor on November 2, 1947. It is the only 

Hughes H-4 Hercules ever built. A strategic prototype airlift flying boat, 

Hughes Aircraft designed it as a trans-Atlantic flight transport but it was 

not finished in time to be used in WW II. Powered by eight Pratt & Whit-

ney 3000 hp engines it weighs 250,000 pounds empty and was designed 

to carry 150,000 pounds. One interesting feature is an elevator which will 

lift a crew member up through the top of the fuselage so he has a better 

view while taxiing.  

If you are ever traveling through Oregon, schedule a visit. You can read 

about how it took 138 days to transport the plane from Long Beach to 

McMinnville and how they designed and built building specifically for 

the Spruce Goose. Happy travels! 

 Erik Terberg 

Photos by  Erik Terberg 
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Military Vehicle Collectors of California Merchandise 2022 

2022 MVCC Camp Plymouth                                                           Zip Up Hoodie Sweaters, Limited Edition, ONLY 20 Made! 
Tshirt. This year we chose A                                                                Sizes: S,M, L, XL - $60  each 

WW2 Theme, Olive Drab Tshirts                                                        Sizes: XXL, XXXL - $65 each 

Size: S,M,L,XL  - $20 each                                                                  (Olive Drab Color) 

Size: XXL, XXXL - $22 each                                                               Limited Quantities, Call Don Gomes for pre-orders 

                                                                                                               (209)765-1273 

Everything will be for sale at Camp Plymouth 2021! Come by and check out the MVCC HQ Store for more 

40th Anniver-

sary MVCC Patch 

4 inch 

$3 each 

25th Anniversary  

MVCC 4 inch 
patch 

$4 each 

Custom MVCC Name Badge 

$10 each shipped to you! 

MVCC Patch 

3 ½ inch 

$3 each 

MVCC 

Magnate 

3 inch 

$2 each 

MVCC 

Sticker 

3 inch 

$2 each 

MVCC 

Sticker 

2 inch 

$1 each 

MVCC Antenna  

Flag  

Custom Made! 

$25 each 

MVCC 

Hats! 

$20 

each! 

2022 Camp  

Plymouth Artwork 

Metal Sign. 

11.5 X 14.5 size 

$25 each 

How to purchase: You can email or call your order in to Don Gomes(209)765-1273. He will let you know if its in 

stock and give you a shipping quote. How to pay: Check or Money order. The club is working on getting a paypal 

account but its not ready yet.  Shipping: Average shipping is $6.99 but if it’s a really small order it can be less or if it’s 

a large order it might be more, out of country is more.  Ships from Gustine, Ca. Email at istanbull@sbcglobal.net  

Any questions pleasse ask! WE also have a few previous years event tshirts and other stuff like coffee mugs etc. Mail 

payment to MVCC , Christina Verissimo, 850 Elm Ave, Gustine, Ca. 95322 

D-Day License Plates 

$15 each  

MVCC License Plate $15 

mailto:istanbull@sbcglobal.net
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Classified Ads are free for military vehicle related items and kit for MVCC members. Your ad will run for three issues. Your editor will only 

except ads in writing. Please submit ads by the 15th of the month. The MVCC is not responsible for omission's or incorrect wording and or spell-

ing. The MVCC reserves the right to edit ad copy for space. Please email stuff for sale to Johnny Verissimo, istanbull@sbcglobal.net  

                                    Classifieds page 1 

Want To Buy WWII Jeep and Dodge WC 62 parts: Looking to buy a “driver” WWII Jeep. Must look nice and be relatively cor-

rect. Not looking for a garage or 100% show queen. Also looking for running boards assemblies, spare tire bracket, and head light 

brush guards that will fit a 1943 WC 62/63. Lastly, looking for many usable 9:00x16 NDT tires. Thanks, Kalvin 

1898kma@gmail.com. 0r 805-458-7291. 

Wanted: M151A2 manuals, Brad Carrott  Wanted: RT-524 and RT-442 Radio's set. For Sale: Small Siren 24volt for a military 

Jeep.$450.00  For Sale: M151A2 NOS steering wheel. $170.00  Contact Brad Carrott (831)345-0372 

Wanted - Looking for a rebuildable  GPW Engine.  Prefer early.  Call Lee (707) 328-2316 

FOR SALE - COMPLETE and WORKING radio for Jeep. 

 

Transceiver BC 659, 5 spare tubes, telescoping antenna, handset, earphones type 49456, battery BA-41, alignment tool, Spare front 

plate, manual. Power supply PE 117, including cable and case with 7 crystals (2) Battery boxes CS-79-N (no batteries) Anti-shock 

mounting FT-250-A  plus legs. Jeep-mounted antenna (6 piece antenna in bag, antenna base, mounting bracket to Jeep). Junction box 

and under seat tube for connecting power supply to Jeep battery, interference suppressor (no cover) 

 

$1,400. George Cooper, gcooper@berkeley.edu 

For Sale: GPW Engine, Serial Number 144723, no manifolds.  GPW block and parts, Serial Number 18971.  CJ-2A complete 

frame with front and rear differentials with 15” Jeep wheels. Contact Alvin Rentsch (707)972-8726 

For Sale—M-37 Dodge, 1953, for sale. Santa Cruz, area. $5800.  Call 831-588-3866 

FOR SALE—M2 halftrack recreation general Patton used to train his troops in California Desert original drive train runs needs a 

couple little things to be perfect $125k the M3 scout car recreation of his that he used in Sicily original drive train runs drives has 

skate rail gun mounts display guns $125k 

(951)634-6088  Siwekbrian@yahoo.com 

Looking for contact information for Armando Epifany.  Trying to complete a sale of a 1943 GPW but I lost his info.  Thanks for 

any help.  Lee Edwards  510-912-5333 

WANTED: Looking for M116 flatbed trailer with 10KW or larger funcional generator.  Please email Brian at gmund-

meister2@gmail.com or 530-368-6991 

mailto:gcooper@berkeley.edu
mailto:gmundmeister2@gmail.com
mailto:gmundmeister2@gmail.com
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             CLASSIFIEDS page 2 
For Sale: 1945 Willys Military Jeep. Engine removed, but jeep in good condition. $10,000.00 

For Sale: 1945 Ford Military Jeep. Runs good. Jeep in good condition. $8,000.00 

For Sale: Ford military jeep engine mounted and running complete. $4,500.00 

For Sale: Ford military jeep engine mounted and running complete. $3,200.00 

For Sale: Willys civilian CJ Jeep engine mounted and running. $3,200.00 

For Sale: 1953 Strick military jeep trailer. $1,100.00   Call Harold Tufenkjian, (559)266-7520. Located in Fresno, California 

For Sale: 1954 M38A1 Jeep in excellent rust-free operation condition. Starts and runs well. All original-no damage, nothing miss-

ing. Low mileage. $11,500 OBO. Pictures below. Call Allen for more info: (559) 659-2717. 

 

 

For Sale. M715/725 Service Truck: In good running condition. Very original. Just replaced radiator, 

water pump oil pan and rocker cover gasket with fresh oil change. 

 

Has a working winch all ptos work. Has a Hobart welder (not currently working but have the part it 

needs) has a compresser, manuals and welding cables. There is lots of room for all your tools. This is a 

fully functioning truck that has been garaged since I’ve owned it 15 years. 

 

Asking $12500.00 

 

John 415 559 9042 paradise@coastside.net. 

 
 

mailto:paradise@coastside.net
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Articles! Articles! Articles! from your neck of the woods. If you have something you would like to see in the newsletter 

just email it to me and I’ll see about getting it in the newsletter, If you’re a member in any state and have something you 

think is interesting please email it to me: Johnny  istanbull@sbcglobal.net :) 

If you want more info on the MVCC check out the web page and we are on facebook in two areas, look us up. 
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Prices for running a business card is $70 a year. That gets you a business card in 12 monthly newsletters that reaches 500 

Military Vehicle Collectors of California Members. Contact our newsletter MVCC Secretary for more information and prices. 

You can also do a 1/4th page, 1/2 page or full page ad. You can reach the MVCC Secretary at istanbull@sbcglobal.net  
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Christmas Parade, Friday, December 3rd  
by MVCC members Frank and Florence Simon 

 

I am part of a group of  MVers in the San Luis Obispo area.  We call ourselves the Central Coast Convoy.  We've been participating 

in parades for 10 years in local towns.   

 

About 5 years ago, I became affiliated with the U. S. Naval Sea Cadet Corps, Central Coast Division.  The Cadets are from 10 to 17 

years old.  They have been riding along with us in every parade since.  The past two years the cadets entered the San Luis Obispo 

Christmas parade, and invited me and my wife to follow them in the parade in one of our military vehicles. 

 

The Cadets color guard march first, second are the cadets, third are the leaders, fourth is my wife, Florence and myself in our 

WC4.  Both years we were #1 in the parade and received fantastic response from the crowd. 

 

It is a great parade with lots of enthusiasm, a great way to start the Christmas season. 

 

Frank & Florence M. Simon  
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Military Vehicle Collectors of California 

Presents the M151 Showcase at the 

        April 29th 2022 Show and Swapmeet! 

     Friday, 1300 to 1600 

            POC is Big Mike Fedyk (707)372-1311 

Military Vehicle Collectors of California 

Presents Barn Find Showcase 

April 28th 2022 Show and Swapmeet! 

  Thursday 1300 to 1600 

POC is Chris Thomas (559)871-6507 moparacer@sbcglobal.net 
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Mike Fedyk, (North Bay VP East, Divisions), 707, 415, 628     916-809-2969  

bigmike405@hotmail.com 

Howdy MVers, 

 

Tis the season for working on your MVs indoors.  The wet weather has given me the nudge I needed to re-start the halftrack pro-

ject.  If you recall, the halftrack I found was repurposed into a weed abatement spray rig.  last year I cut off a ton of the rigging and 

removed the spray tank but hadn't got to the tougher pieces.  The previous owner welded a ton of rigging onto the halftrack to han-

dle the spray arms etc.  Unfortunately, they used pieces of the halftrack itself and cut them to make the rigging pieces.  Using a cut-

off wheel, I carefully cut the welds to release the pieces. 

 
Lucky for me the person who welded on the truck wasn't that great of a welder.  The penetration was not too deep so I could grind a 

bit then knock off the piece with minimal grinding into the halftrack. 

I spent the good portion of a day cutting and grinding off 

all kinds of weird parts, pieces and rigging.  My pile of 

"cutoffs" grew pretty quickly.  I heard that armored plate 

can break when welded.  I have a piece "broken" where 

they tried to weld the gas can bracket in a different posi-

tion on the halftrack.  pretty interesting to say the 

least.  Here is my current "cuttoff" pile.  As you can see, 

unfortunately many of the armor pieces of the truck 

were cut up. 

I'll be working on and off the halftrack this winter so if 

anyone is interested in helping me continue the process 

of disassembling this halftrack, don't hesitate to volun-

teer.  Food and adult beverages are included. 

Photos by Mike Fedyk 
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Tis the season for holiday parades as well.  I entered the HEMTT in our local lighted parade.  Let me tell you, 36 feet of truck eats up 

a lot of Christmas Lights quickly.  Thank goodness my neighbor had some extra strands because the store shelves were bare.  My 

wife Lori just kept saying "more lights".  I think we ended up putting 12 strands of 100 lights each for total of 1200 bulbs plus the 

lighted wreath on the front.  If you compare the HEMTT to the tractor behind us in the picture, we'll definitely need "MORE 

LIGHTS" next year.  I placed a small generator in the bed of the truck and tied it down so it wouldn't bounce around during the drive 

to, from and during the parade.  When I was signing up the truck, the organizer mentioned she had never had an MV enter the pa-

rade.  I think it would be great if we could get a few MVs to participate next year. 

 

The crowd was going crazy over the Big Green Iron as we rolled down the parade route.  The HEMTT was certainly the hit of the 

parade...in my opinion.  We will certainly participate again next year.  I just need to come up with a good theme for the truck and 

decorate it accordingly. 

 

This may be a bit premature but I'm the POC this spring for the M151 Mutt showcase at camp Plymouth.  Be sure to spend this win-

ter getting your Mutt(s) ready for the showcase. 

 

As always, please share with me your projects, pictures and events so I can post them in our newsletter for all to enjoy and partici-

pate. 

 

Regards, 

 

Big Mike 

 

 

 

Photos by Mike Fedyk 
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